
We have tried our utmost best to ensure residents’ needs were met during these challenging 
times and a lot of hard work went on behind the scenes to set up food deliveries, pharmacy 
deliveries and overall, just ensuring all our residents were comfortable and safe during 
lockdown.

We still ensured that groceries, medicine and essential goods were ordered, collected and 
delivered safely to all, ensuring nobody had to leave the comfort of their homes.

Some of our staff as well as our nursing staff moved into the Village to ensure there was 
always a senior staff member within the Village 24 hours a day and our carers stayed in to 
ensure they were not having to travel on public transport.

We have co ordinated and delivered library books to residents who requested reading 
material.  Our general workers worked tirelessly to ensure the landscaping in the Village was 
at least kept to some degree of acceptability, and we thank all the residents who assisted us 
during these tough times with gardening mornings that is arranged by Heather Allan.  A true 
sense of community.

End of June saw our first COVID19 positive test in the Village and the very next week Thola
Kasi our Duty Manager also tested positive for COVID19.  We have subsequently had  two 
residents returning from Bryanston Step down returned to the Village with COVID19.

We are delighted to inform you that Thola Kasi has made a full recovery and will be back at 
work on Sunday.  Our first resident that tested positive returned home on Wednesday from 
Hospital and have recovered nicely.   Mary Ann Brews and Neville Slaughter remain in 
isolation as they are both half way into their isolation but are both doing well with very light 
symptoms.  They are being looked after by our stay in Care worker Portia.

As we head into August (Woman’s month!) I can’t help but be a bit nostalgic as it marks the one 
year anniversary for me joining the Evergreen Lifestyle Village Family and meeting all the 
wonderful people that makes this the Village of our dreams.

Our wonderful leader Garry Reed also celebrates his 40th Birthday on Tuesday the 4th of 
August and I am sure you will all join me in wishing him a fabulous year ahead!

I wish to personally thank each and every resident for the support given to Operations staff 
during these challenging times.

Happy Reading!

From your Village Manager…

Dear Residents

During the almost four months of Lockdown, 
we transitioned from Level five to level four 
to level three, where it seems we are 
currently stuck.





































CHEF LYLE FROM EVERGREEN LIFESTYLE 
VILLAGE VAL DE VIE’S FRITTATA RECIPE







1st Hennie Du Preez (81st)

2nd William Stanton (80th)

2nd Nora Quinn (79th)

5th James Goodwin (76th)

6th Sharyn Breval (68th)

8th Trevor Morgan (73rd)

9th Cecil Fann (76th)

9th Anthony Pitman (78th)

13th Pat Duthoit (80th)

15th Dick Sheppard (94)

15th John Branson (85th)

16th Daphné Larkin (83rd)

17th Ron Mackie (79th)

18th Isabella Labuscagne (70)

20th Prudence Hall (76th)

22nd Sue Edwards (74th)

24th Cliff Preacher (75)

27th Peter Hubner 74th)

27th George Privett (78th)

28th Ness Hills (76th)

29th Maureen Springorum (82nd)

29th Sandra De Villiers (73rd)

Anniversaries

4th Colin & Edna Grenfell (2nd)

14th Chris & Linda Brennan (25th)

23rd Arthur & Ness Hills (53rd)

26th Chris & Sue Edwards (53rd)


